Minutes of City of Hull Committee meeting for March 2021.
Held on Zoom : Present Lucy K, Phil L, Paul C, Sophie L, Lee F, Karen S, Lois E, Derek R, Alex F.
Apologies from Ellen M.

Monday 1st March 2021.

CHAMPAGNE LEAGUE
The only mention was regards Steve H’s proposal that a number of races, (probably 4), will take place later in the year. They are likely to take place over four consecutive Tuesday evenings and should not impede on any other events. EHH have confirmed that they have cancelled their Summer League and do not have any intention of putting it on this year.
We are looking at putting our events on towards the end of July, beginning of August. A date will be announced when we know.

WINTER LEAGUE
No issues.
MEMBERSHIP AND AFFILIATION FEES
It was brought to the committee’s attention that England Athletics had announced that their affiliation fees will not alter going in to the next season. It would remain at £15 per athlete. LOIS E confirmed that 214 people had signed up for the 2020/2021 season, which was thought to be a good sign going forward. This was only a slight reduction from last years member numbers. Our members had paid £28 and it was agreed that this would not change for the 2021 season. This fee is still considered very good value for money.
ACTION – LOIS to Advertise the new membership when required on our FB page.
KIT
Karen S is hoping to put another order in for kit before Easter. This will be advertised in plenty of time. There is a lead time limit of 6-8 weeks so a bulk order will be better.
AGM
This was discussed. No firm decisions have been made although it may well be held over zoom. This will be discussed further at the next meeting.
AOB…
LK – The wooden bench which was placed in memory of Pete JARVIS has been damaged beyond repair. It sits at the bottom of Raywell, and has his inscription on it. It is ten years old.
A decision was made about how to replace and whilst very generous offers from different running club members have been forth coming, a decision was made that the club will fund the new bench. Steve H is in touch with the local council regarding its replacement.
London Marathon trip.
Lucy K explained that there had been some confusion around this years trip after Denise has stepped down from organizing it. She has been responsible for running the trip for the last several years and each trip has been excellently organized and very well received. The committee openly thanked Denise for all of her efforts.
A post was put on the club FB page asking if any club members would like to take it over. This was due to the fact that another club member had offered and had started to make arrangements. Whilst this was not a problem it potentially meant that City of Hull runners would not receive any concessionary rates for their trip, (something which Denise had always provided). A runner from Barton AC posted on our site that he was running a trip and it was misunderstood that he was running the trip for City of Hull, so the other club member dropped out.
We now have no representative from City of Hull running the trip so it may be that we should have to make our own arrangements this year.
Club sessions
Sophie L asked about the restarting of club sessions following a lifting of restrictions due to Corona Virus.
It was agreed that a post would be put out towards the end of March when the club sessions will be taking place again. It is anticipated that the rule of six will be the most sensible approach and build from there. 
The meeting was cut short due to time restrictions on zoom but the next meeting will be on Monday 5th April 2021, when we may be able to meet in person.


